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Cranbourne East Primary School No 5518 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  
Email: cranbourne.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.cranbourneeastps.vic.edu.au     
 Address: 2 Bowyer Avenue, Cranbourne East 3977   

 
         

IMPORTANT DATES 2017 

June 

Friday 30th June Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) Parent Application forms due 

Friday 30th June No Dollarmite Banking 

Friday 30th June Last day Term 2 School dismissed  at 2:30pm  
Monday 17th July First Day Term 3 ɀ School starts at 9:00am sharp 

Monday 17th July First Canteen Day 

Thursday 20th July Year 3 Camp Final Deposit Due 

Friday 28th July First Day for Dollarmite Banking 

FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK 
Hi Everyone 
 

A special mention of thanks is sent out to all parents who attended the Parent Teacher Interviews conducted in 
the gym on Tuesday and Wednesday evening. I thank the staff for the time and commitment put in offering our 
parent community the opportunity to visit and speak in person to discuss the learning progress our students are 
making at the school. Organising a large event at the school does not just happen, it takes much planning and 
preparation. I acknowledge the diligent work of Mrs Wrigley, Mrs Klajnblat, Mrs Jones and Miss Roolker, Mr Ross, 
Mr Carey and Glenn our on-site service assistant and the office staff. Interviews conducted: 781 with teachers, 12 
English as an Additional Language and 20 Literacy intervention interviews. I invite parents to provide feedback 
for improvement on any aspect of the interviews by contacting the school.  
 

This week I had the opportunity to participate in the Bike Education course community bike ride with our 
students. During our ride along footpaths and tracks, it was wonderful to see our students demonstrating their 
skills learnt during the Bike Ed sessions. Some of the skills included riding in file, braking, hand signals and 
dismounting to cross roads. I thank Mr Shaw and Mr Carey for delivering the Bike Ed program. The school has a 
class set of quality bikes and helmets to ensure all students have access to the program. 
 

Early next term I will be meeting with the City of Casey to develop a memorandum of understanding for the 
shared use of the sporting field complex adjacent to the school oval. I have been informed by the City of Casey 
Stage 1 of the project is to commence later in the year. The City of Casey also informed the school of a staffed 
pedestrian crossing is to be established on Bowyer Avenue at the front of school during the coming term holidays. 
The crossing will assist students and parents safe access to and from the school when crossing Bowyer Avenue. 
 

Under the leadership of Miss Hampson and Miss Felmingham our Student Representative Council have organised 
a free dress day by gold coin donation for this Friday. All students across the school are invited to participate on 
the day and strongly encouraged to wear any item of Richmond footy clothing. Please ensure students wear closed 
in shoes and suitable clothes to keep warm during the recess and lunch. The total gold coin donation is to be made 

to "ÁÃËÐÁÃËÓ τ 6)# +ÉÄÓȭ. This is an excellent opportunity for our students to assist others in our 
community. 
 

Please note the school dismisses at 2:30pm on Friday and all staff will be departing the school site soon after 
dismissal time. Arrangements can be made with Camp Australia, our out of hours school care program. 
 

The holiday time is a perfect opportunity to visit the local library in order to keep up the daily reading ɀ 
remember reading every day does make an incredible difference. 
 

As the term draws to a close I pass on my appreciation and to thank our students for the many times we all have 
observed students achieving and showing learning growth ÉÎ ÍÁÎÙ ×ÁÙÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇȢ 3ÅÅÉÎÇ ÔÈÏÓÅ Ȭlightbulbȭ 
moments is very rewarding for our teams of teachers. Thank you to parents for supporting the many programs at 
school. 
 

Enjoy the next 2 weeks, rest up, stay safe and return refreshed and ready for the challenges of a vast range of 
exciting new learning opportunities.        Kind regards Garry & Staff. 
 

Phone: 5990 0400 
Fax:     5990 0499    

http://www.backpacks4vickids.org.au/


 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

From the Welfare Officer 
 

Understanding behaviour  
Starting school involves a big change for your child. It is 
normal for children to have strong feelings as they start to 
think about these changes, such as excitement about the 
prospect of going to school as well as nervousness about 
what lies ahead. Your child may also be feeling sad or angry 
about leaving early childhood education and care. This 
includes letting go of relationships formed with educators 
and other children, as well as a change to their familiar 
routines. 
Some common feelings children have during transition to 
school can include: 
Ɇ excitement 
Ɇ sadness 
Ɇ anger 
Ɇ anticipation 
Ɇ fear or anxiety. 
 

Understanding and helping your child to handle the feelings 
associated with starting school will help to reduce their 
stress and can provide them with positive coping strategies. 
 

Common behaviours  
Young children often have difficulty explaining in words how 
they feel. Instead they may show their feelings through their 
behaviour. Some behaviours may be easier to spot like 
tantrums and crying, while others may be more diffi cult to 
notice like being quieter than usual. During the transition to 
school you may notice the following behaviours emerge or 
increase in frequency: 
¶ clinging behaviour (eg not wanting to separate from 

you) 
¶ restlessness (eg difficulty settling at activities, easily 

distracted, fidgeting) 
¶ withdrawing (eg not participating in familiar activities, 

less engaged, less willing to persist) 
¶ being anxious (eg shyness, fidgeting, stomach aches, 

needing excessive reassurance around the routines or 
plans for the day) 

¶ refusing to comply (eg not wanting to follow rules and 
routines) 

¶ avoidance strategies (eg increased negotiations around 
participation)  

¶ planning and organisation difficulties (eg trouble 
getting started, remembering or finishing tasks) 

¶ increase in crying and tantrums (eg more often or in 
more situations) 

¶ changes in eating habits (eg loss of appetite, becomes 
fussy with food, overeating) 

¶ sleep difficulties (eg trouble falling or staying asleep, 
nightmares) 

¶ regression to younger behaviours (eg bedwetting, 
thumb sucking, baby talk) 

¶ aggressive behaviours (eg hitting, kicking, shouting). 
 

These behaviours are examples of different ways children 
respond to challenging situations. They are very typical for 
children within this age group and you have probably 
already noticed some of these behaviours during other times 
of change. However, if the behaviours persist or are 
interfering  ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÄÁÉÌÙ ÌÉÆÅ ÉÔ ÉÓ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÉÄÅÁ to get 
further help.  
 
Kathy Jones 
Primary Wellbeing Officer 

 
 

Mathletics News 
 

In the last two weeks a total of 279 bronze 
Mathletics certificates were achieved and 53 silver 

certificates. Congratulations to the following 
students for earning gold certificates: 

  
Year 1  Diya J 
Year 2   Jenifer M, Morsal Z, Charlotte B,  

Sushant V, Rabia K, Elhaam Z, Jake B 
Year 3  Morgan H 
Year 4 Makayla F 

 
$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ to log into Mathletics at home: 

www.mathletics.com 
 
 

House Points 
This week:             Year Total:  
 
Ruffy 1694 Ruffy 15302 
Hudson 1661 Hudson 15459  
Lyall 1179 Lyall 14667  
Donnelly 1446 Donnelly 14969 
  
 

From the Office 
 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
 
Parent Application forms MUST be returned with a 
copy of your health care card by Friday 30th June. 
 
NO late applications can be accepted. 
 
Please note:  Parents who have previously submitted 
an application form in 2017 are not required to 
apply again. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is:  
 
ɆɆ Αρςυ ÆÏÒ ÐÒÉÍÁÒÙ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ  
Application forms are available from the School 
Office. 

 
WET WEATHER 

 
Unfortunately, due to the current wet weather 
conditions our grounds are extremely wet and 
muddy. As a result, many children have been coming 
into the building with mud and this has placed a 
great strain on the limited uniform supply that is 
housed in the sick bay.   
 
Can we therefore request that you send your child to 
school with spare clothing in their school bag.  Your 
co-operation with this request may eliminate the 
school having to contact you during the school day to 
supply a change of clothes. 
 

 

 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=3BHdB47TSr_XgtxoTJX7WxByNaYvgjTIRozLjHCUIFVJ2MeoWHDSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBtAGEAdABoAGwAZQB0AGkAYwBzAC4AYwBvAG0A&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.mathletics.com


Shining Star Awards for 26th ð 30th June 2017 

Year Shining Star  Award  Year Shining Star  Award  

Prep Samarpreet S For showing dedication to improve his 
reading by completing his reading log 

every night. 

Year 
3 
 

Tyreece H For a fantastic effort performing in front of the 
Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ wŜŀŘŜǊǎΩ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΗ 

 

Aylin B For using her letter/sound knowledge in 
her writing. 

Evan N For being friendly and well-mannered towards 
everyone that he meets. 

Dylan P For working hard learning rhyming words 
during Oral Language. 

Muzamil A For his great listening and following instructions 

this week. 

Wahab M For working hard during his writing and 
producing 5-Star work! 

Julia S For doing a fabulous job leading her group during 
Inquiry Learning. 

Charvi J For being a kind and considerate friend and 
helping her peers out in the playground. 

Joshua D For showing great determination to spell unfamiliar 
words using known sound and letter patterns. 

Aleena A For a fantastic job in Oral Language when 
listening for rhyming words. She tried 

really hard. 

Year 
4 
 

Rupali D For always trying her absolute best and having a 
go in all learning tasks. 

 

Aidan B For a fantastic effort with reading. George E For working hard and achieving his pen license. 

Archie S For trying really hard in his writing and 
producing 5-Star work. 

Sri G For being a respectful member of the Learning 
Space and lending a helping hand to others. 

Year 
1 
 
 
 
 
 

Ryan K For great contributions during Oral 
Language this week. 

Tommy S For his amazing efforts with his Inquiry Learning 
project on The Sydney Opera House. 

Aarav G For a great effort this week in Oral 
Language. Keep it up! 

Anakin S For making a great effort with his homework. 

Karissa H For her fantastic effort when working with 
others to perform their nursery rhymes. 

Byron F For his creative use of expression during Reader's 
Theatre. 

Anne E For a fantastic effort at using connectives 
in Oral Language. 

Daniel R For his fantastic contributions during class 
discussions. 

Jaek S For working hard to improve his handwriting. Noor S For trying really hard to improve her reading! 

Ethan Zander V For always using beautiful manners and for 
excellent participation in all class work. 

Year 
5 
 

Jordan L For being a top helper to both teachers and peers 
during our Year 5 Camp. Thank you for your 

positive energy. 

Jae-Leah I For having the confidence to approach her 
teachers to ask questions. Well done. 

Kye P For being supportive of others at our Phillip Island 
camp. 

Caleb E For trying hard to sound out his words 
when writing. 

Daniella S For being persistent and showing good teamwork 
skills on camp. Well done Daniella! 

Ryder M For making a fantastic effort in his 
procedure writing this week. 

Samantha S For her fantastic effort in completing and editing 

her discussion writing this week. Well done Sammy! 

Year 
2 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Justin Z For writing a great narrative on 
Superheroes! 

Armani T For being a good friend and helping out teachers 
and peers throughout the Year 5 Camp. 

Chante C For an excellent performance in Readers 
Theatre this week. 

Taylor F For having an extremely positive attitude towards 
camp and all of the adventure activities! 

Karan C For making an excellent start to school at 
Cranbourne East Primary School and 

settling in very well. 

Marissa B For her excellent teamwork and encouraging all 
members of her group during activities on Year 5 

Camp. Super effort Marissa! 

Lily E For always having a positive attitude 
towards her learning and consistently 
making good choices. Well done, Lily! 

Year 
6 

Megan H 
 

For always putting in her best effort in all learning 
tasks and creating a great explanation text on the 

Honduran White Bat. 

Ali H For being a good role model to his peers. Brodie K For his excellent questioning. 

Charlotte H For using fantastic expression when 
performing her Readers Theatre! 

Domonick C For a brilliant video procedure of how to draw a 
stick man! Well done! 

Heer P For handing in her homework and reading 
log every week this year! Great work Heer! 

Itunu A For her continual improvement and ability to 
challenge herself in Literacy. 

Vy P For her 5-Star work book presentation. Taj P 
 

For his effort when writing an explanation about 
how to pass a law in Australia. Well done, Taj! 

Adrian S For always being a respectful student and 
putting a great effort into your work. 

Fatima F For excellent detail in creating her Mandala. Well 
done, Fatima! 

Year 
3 
 

Charley V For being a friendly and respectful member 
of our space who works well with others.  

Lochlan G For being a great team mate during the Year 6 AFL 
Lightning Premiership. 

Indy M For your hard work and persistence over the 
last few weeks.  

 Troy H For being a cheerful and fun loving member of 
our Learning Space. 

Brayden C For a good effort with his weekly 
homework. Keep it up! 

  



Shining Star Awards for 26th ð 30th June 2017 

Year Shining Star  Award  Year Shining Star  Award  

Performing Arts 
Mr Beach 

Makenna R 
3S 

For showing great coordination 
and flair with our dance in our 

Performing Arts unit today. 

Mrs 
Simmonds 

Celestyn M 
1G 

For showing responsibility towards 
others. 

Performing Arts 
Ms Purvis 

Paige L 
6P 

For your fantastic efforts in all 
Performing Arts lessons this 
semester and for playing the 

game 'Pass the Beat' with great 
accuracy and concentration. 

Mrs Price Jaye C 
4B 

For his rigour whilst completing his 
sewing activity. 

PE 
Mr Shaw 

Kai J 
4D 

For working hard during our 
Volleyball unit. Well done 
keep up the great work! 

Mrs 
Wickramasinghe 

Megan H 
6A 

For being a fantastic participant during 
the Lightning Premiership event. 

ICT 
Mr Ross 

Akshara M 
2D 

For her support to others in 
completing their coding work. 

Ms Hudson Felix S 
6F 

For working well with others. 
 

ICT  
Ms Brookman 

Vanessa T 
2B 

For her excellent reflections 
about coding strategies. 

Ms Naismith Jasmyn B 
5X 

For doing an amazing job on camp by 
trying new things. 

Visual Arts 
Ms Lloyd 

Blessing R 
4W 

For welcoming the challenge 
of creating a soft animal 

sculpture. 

Mrs Hill Jasper K 
6D 

For his awesome pun while on the tour at 
Cranbourne East Secondary College. 

Visual Arts 
Ms Pither 

Elhaam Z 
2E 

For his creativity when 
designing and painting his 

robot. 

Ms Burgess Seth T 
4G 

For a fantastic effort in your writing. Well 
done! 

Science 
Ms Singleton 

Ruby R 
3F 

For working cooperatively 
with her team while making 
erupting volcano models. 

Ms Harris Tyson P 
Prep M 

For contributing well to class discussions! 
Well Done! 

Science 
Ms Pitt 

Aleena A 
Prep B 

For always trying her best in 
every lesson. 

Mrs Beck Xahila B 
1T 

For continually working with wonderful 
enthusiasm during class. 

Auslan Tanisha B 
1T 

For always trying her best 
during Auslan session. Keep up 

the good work. 

Ms Abblitt Akshara M 
2KVD 

For 5-star work in completing your 
fractions. 

EAL Areebah T 
1S 

For working hard to improve 
her reading.  Well Done! 

Ms Silva Sandaki (Sasha) A  
1M 

For always having a positive attitude. Well 
done! 

Literacy Support 
Mrs Dunmall 

Jae-Leah I 
1G 

For the  fantastic efforts she is 
putting into her reading 

Ms 
Whitehead 

Dalton R 
4D 

For displaying wonderful teamwork. 
Great work Dalton! 

Literacy Support 
Mrs Healy 

Akwol M 
Prep M 

For trying really hard to learn 
the letters and sounds and 
helping others.  Well Done! 

Ms Roberts Charlotte W 
1G 

For always staying focused and working 
well in class. 

 

From the Student Representative 
Council  

 

Friday is free dress day.  Bring a gold coin 
donation to support a local charity, 

"ÁÃËÐÁÃËÓ τ 6)# +ÉÄÓȭ. 
Please make sure clothes and footwear 

are weather appropriate. 
 

Mrs Bhasin Tyler G 
3W 

For putting in a great effort in writing a 
procedure. 

Ms Heald Hargun K 
2W 

For becoming confident enough to ask 
for help in our classroom. Well done! 

Mrs Rento Lual M 
2E 

For an excellent term 2, always trying 
your best and having a fun time! 

Mrs Harding Gai G 
3A 

For creating a quality sentence using 
contractions. 

Mrs Warren Fritz P 
3B 

For great work on your Inquiry Learning 
project. 

 

Ms 
Karunathilake 

Caasi H 
Prep T 

 

For trying her best to segment words, and 
identify letters and sounds. Well done 

Caasi! 

Mrs Little Karen S 
1L 

For fantastic conversation during Inquiry 
Learning. 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=VZ4W-4thICmHBkErHEdE7GXemMa6QDqWLVc8rNlr1H-NYWIvwbnUCA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fcranbourneeastps-vic.compass.education%2fRecords%2fFormGroup.aspx%3fid%3d2E
http://www.backpacks4vickids.org.au/


 
 



 


